
Dear Members of the Judiciary Committee, 
 
This testimony is being submitted by Showing Up for Racial Justice 
Baltimore. We are also working in collaboration with CASA. I am a 
resident of District 45. I am testifying in support of HB1006 —  
Protecting Sensitive Locations Act.  
 
The Protecting Sensitive Locations Act in Maryland aims to 
safeguard areas like schools, hospitals, and places of worship from 
immigration enforcement actions by Immigrations and Customs 
Enforcement (ICE).  
 
Throughout Maryland, the Trump Administration’s immigration 
policies are having immediate, critical, and devastating effects. Individuals and families are being forced to make 
exceptionally difficult choices between protecting themselves from the potential tragedy of deportation and 
accessing necessary care and services. In schools, empty desks speak to the fear that families feel when 
deciding how to keep their children safe. Under the new guidelines, individuals may not feel secure seeking 
critical medical care, putting their health at risk and impacting the overall health of our communities. HB1006 
would strengthen Maryland’s commitment to protecting the institutions, service sites, and sacred spaces that 
keep our communities safe, healthy, and thriving. This bill would push back against policies that are designed to 
divide us, fracture our sense of community, and sow fear and distrust.  
 
It is for these reasons that I am encouraging you to vote in support of HB1006 —  Protecting Sensitive 
Locations Act. 
 
Thank you for your time, service, and consideration.  
 
Sincerely, 
Brytani Fraser 
3211 Moravia rd. Baltimore, MD 21214 
Showing Up for Racial Justice Baltimore 


